Greensboro Free Library Trustee Meeting

Minutes for January 30, 2018

Trustees Present:  Hal Gray, Becky Arnold, Ken Johnston, Carol Reynolds, Donna Jenckes, John Miller

Absent:  Virginia Lapierre, Rosann Hickey Cook

Librarians Present:  Mary Metcalf, Debbie Kasper, Emily Purdy

Meeting called to order at 4:10 following discussion as to what constituted a quorum.

Revisions to Agenda:  

Thoughts and best wishes to Earl and Debbie Kasper and to Virginia Lapierre and family.  

Sick Leave Law to be discussed following Treasurer's Report.  

Extending an invitation to WonderArts to discuss collaboration.

Minutes of 12/12/17 were approved as distributed.

Librarian's Report:
Inventory being completed in VERSO.  Mary reports more functionality within this system as compared to Library World.

Evaluations of Debbie and Emily are complete.

Discussion about internet contract cost.  Mary recommends that a 2nd line be purchased which would double our capacity at a cost increase of about $50 per month.  We have a donor-specific gift of $250 to go towards the cost of improving internet access.  A discussion on need and next steps was held.  Becky will follow up with the donor.  

Mary will contact Kim Greaves to discuss Town Meeting display.

Pleasant's Fund Grant has been submitted to cover the replacement cost of the library's broken projector and a computer.  $809 was requested.

Mary shared with the Board her upcoming travel plans.  She'll be out of town from March 30 – May 15.  The Board fully supports Mary's plans- Scotland from 3/30-4/14 and then headed south until May 15.  Debbie and Emily will maintain the library in her absence.  Jan Travers will do the Four Seasons Story Time on Friday mornings.

Youth Librarian's Report:
Mini Library in the Bend needs repair as reported by John Miller.  Feedback to the builders of the box will be forwarded re the use of particle board in the construction.

Upcoming conference for summer programming with the State- the focus:  Libraries Rock- geology and music theme.

Chili Dinner entertainment to feature young people- thanks extended to Emily for organizing this.

Treasurer's Report:
Bookkeeper status- the ongoing search for a reliable volunteer continues.  Donna has drafted an advertisement for the position.  Her term is up in March, but she is willing to continue in another capacity and work with someone to transition responsibilities.  The advertisement will be posted locally and on Front Porch Forum.

Financial Reports were sent to Trustees for their review.  The fire alarm inspection costs still need to be addressed.

Sick Leave discussion:  Mary and Debbie meet the requirements as described in the new law, a minimum of 3 days/year for both of them.  Trustees agreed to include Emily in this as well.  To come into compliance with the law it was decided that each of them would be entitled to one week/year of sick leave.  The language will be added to the contract.  There was discussion about the words entitlement and benefit.  The sick leave time approved needs to be in an hourly format.  Donna and Mary will address this.

Maintenance Committee Report:
Following a meeting with the Selectboard, it was determined that the lease agreement needs to be tightened up.  The Town is able to cover up to $4000 for the septic tank needs.  The pumps need to be replaced.  The roof and siding need to be discussed further.  Hal commented that the Selectboard was very supportive.  
Fundraising Report:
The appreciation luncheon has been re-scheduled for Tuesday, February 20.

The Chili Dinner is scheduled for Friday, February 16.  Food donations are still needed.

Thanks were extended to our very generous donors.

Chairman's Report:

The Town's health officer contacted Hal to discuss septic issues and other things.

Willey Beach parking is being used in an effort to avoid parking on the street.

Volunteers are still needed and much appreciated.

AARP Tax Help training has begun.  The program begins February 1.  Thanks extended to Ken and his team.

A discussion was held about downloadable books.

Hal and Carol will begin working on Mary's evaluation.  Trustee input will be sought out.  

Meeting Adjourned at 5:55.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carol Reynolds

